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June 1, 2017 
 
 
Attn:  Stephen King 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW 
Olympia, WA  98504 
 
 
RE: UG-170173 

Discontinuing Cascade’s Annual Gas Meter Statistical Sampling Program Reporting 
 
In Advice No. W95-03-02 submitted with the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
(Commission) on March 30, 1995, Cascade Natural Gas Corporation (Cascade or the Company) replaced 
its periodic meter change-out program with its current statistical sample metering program.  Since this 
was a significant change in how the Company managed the accuracy of its meters, Cascade informally 
committed to filing an annual report with the Commission on its testing results.  Since 1995, Cascade has 
continued providing the Commission with the annual results of its statistical sample metering program.   
 
Per an email dated May 24, 2017, between Commission Staff (Betty Erdahl) and Cascade (Jennifer Gross), 
Commission Staff agreed to allow Cascade to discontinue submitting annual gas meter statistical sampling 
program reports. As requested by Staff, Cascade is submitting this letter to formalize this agreement 
within the public record.   
 
Cascade acknowledges this change in reporting has no bearing on the Company’s ongoing responsibility 
to follow the meter test procedures that are outlined in Rule 7 of its tariff in accordance with WAC 480-
90-343. 
 
If you have any questions, please call Jennifer Gross at (509) 734-4635. 
        
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Brett Hudson 
 
Brett Hudson 
Manager, Measurement 
 

cc: Betty Erdahl, WUTC 
 Mike Parvinen, CNG 
 Mike Eutsey, CNG 


